
Received 
KANSAS CORPORATION COMMISSION 

MAY 2 4 2019 
BEFORE THE STATE CORPORATION COMMISSION 

OF THE ST ATE OF KANSAS 
CONSERVATION DIVISION 

WICHITA. KS 

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF 
BLUERIDGE PETROLEUM CORPORATION 

) 
) 

FOR AN EXTENSION TO THE PIT CLOSURE ) 
TIME REQUIREMENT OF K.A.R. 82-3-602 FOR) 
THE OLSON #1-9 WELL LOCATED IN THE ) 
SE/4 OF SECTION 9-T14S-R8E MORRIS ) 
COUNTY,KANSAS ) 

APPLICATION 

DOCKET NO. 
-------

LICENSE NO. 31930 

CONSERVATION DIVISION 

COMES NOW BlueRidge Petroleum Corporation, ("Operator") m support of its 
application in the captioned matter states as follows: 

1. Operator is a Colorado corporation licensed to do business in the State of Kansas.
Applicant's mailing address is P.O. Box 30545, Edmond, Oklahoma 73003. 

2. Operator has been issued license no. 31930 by the Commission, which license
expires on September 30, 2019. 

3. Operator is the owner and operator of the Olson #1-9 well, API #15-127-20598-
0000, in the SE/4 of Section 9-T14S-R8E, Morris County, Kansas. Said well was completed as a 
dry hole in October of 2017. 

4. Pursuant to K.A.R. 82-3-60la, Operator constructed temporary reserve and
working pits in order to contain the drilling fluids associated with the drilling of the Olson #1-9 
wellbore. The pits were constructed in October of 2017. This well was plugged and abandoned 
on October 8, 2017. 

5. On September 18, 2017 the KCC approved a Notice oflntent to Drill covering the
drilling of the Olson #1-9. 

6. The Olson #1-9, API #15-127-20598-0000, was spud on October 2, 2017 and was
plugged as a dry hole on October 8, 2017. 

7. On October 12, 2018 the Operator contacted the Commission and requested an
extension to the pit closure deadline. On October 12, 2018, the Commission notified the 
Operator that the request for the extension had been approved, and the new deadline for closing 
the drilling pits was January 12, 2019. On January 24, 2019, the Operator contacted the 
Commission and requested an additional extension to the pit closure deadline. On January 28, 
2019, the Commission notified the Operator that the request for the extension had been 
approved, and that the new deadline for closing the drilling pits was April 2, 2019. On May 15, 
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